

11 April 2022

Tracy Wellington

Kiwi Community Assistance

5, Peterhouse Street

Tawa

Wellington 5028

## Dear Tracy,

I write this letter to acknowledge the great work from the volunteers at Kiwi Community Assistance. Right from the start of the covid-19 pandemic in March 2020, KCA has been open for business. Through the different levels of lockdowns, and the Traffic Light Framework KCA has continued to provide much needed food for struggling families who through poverty, loss of employment, low wages and high rents have been unable to feed their families consistently.

Without KCA we would not have been able to have the variety of food that we put in our food parcels. We would also have struggled to obtain the amount of food required to feed those in need without the work of KCA.

Volunteers are often the hidden heroes that are not recognised for the work that they do. I would like to say a big thank you to those who volunteer at KCA, your work is recognised here at Challenge 2000 and is very much appreciated.

Yours sincerely,

John Robinson Business Manager

P +64 4 477 6827

M +64 27 9386591

E johnrobinson@challenge2000.org.nz

W www.challenge2000.org.nz